Minnesota Department of Natural Resources Bareso
500 Lafayette Road e St. Paul, AN« 55155-40

April 14, 2014

DEPARTMENT OF
NATURAL RESOURCES

The Honorable Eric L. Lipman
Office of Administrative Hearings
P.O. Box 64620

600 North Robert Street

St. Paul MN 55164-0620

Re:  Certificate of Need for the Line 67 Station Upgrade Project — Phase 2 in Kittson, Marshall,
Red Lake, Clearwater, Cass, Itasca and St. Louis Counties ‘
PUC Docket Number: PL-9/CN-13-153
OAH Docket Number: 8-2500-30952

Dear Judge Lipman:

The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (DNR) has reviewed the Application for a
Certificate of Need for the Line 67 Station Upgrade Project — Phase 2 and project record documents.
The DNR previously submitted that attached comments dated July 24, 2013. Please consider the
following comment in addition to previous comments in the record for the Line 67 Station Upgrade
Project.

Line 239 on page 10 of the Testimony of Mark Curwin dated January 10 2014 (PUC Document ID
Number: 20141-95349-04) includes discussion of high consequence areas for enhanced response to
an emergency incident or spill. The DNR is not familiar with the criteria for determining which
areas are determined to be high consequence. However, we would like to identify a sensitive area for
public water impacts in the event of an incident near the proposed new Floodwood Pump Station in
Saint Louis County (see attached map). The new pump station would be near a ditch system that
flows to the Floodwood River and then into the Saint Louis River, which leads to the unique habitat
of the Saint Louis River Estuary, and Lake Superior.

Thank you for your consideration of the above comment and attached comment letter. Please contact
me with any questions.

Smcelely,

Ny W
< fJ“ amie Schrenzel

Principal Planner

Environmental Review Unit
(651) 259-5115

Enclosure: 2

cc: Jon Wolfgram, Minnesota Office of Pipeline Safety
Karen Kromar, Minnesota Pollution Control Agency
Michael Kaluzniak, Minnesota Public Utilities Commission

wew.dn state.mn.us
&% AN EGUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER
Q." PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER CONTAINING A MINIMUM OF 10% POST-CONSUMER WASTE




